

January 26, 2023

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

As a matter of general interest, a national initiative to establish new finance numbers for facilities identified as using the same 6-digit finance number as another facility will begin in January 2023.

Establishing 6-digit finance numbers will not change an employee's tenure, job role, physical location, or duty station. This initiative will not impact bargaining unit employees or modify installations or bid clusters. However, employees may receive a new PS Form 50, Notice of Personnel Action, denoting a new finance number.

This process will increase visibility in each facility by better defining proper workload and complement needs in those locations. The anticipated completion date is October 2023.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Director

Labor Relations Policies and Programs